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Above: The donated
It's good to be home. On March 14th, we arrived back in Kisumu after our six- facility in Kitale
week visit to the U.S. We are so grateful for safe travel to and from the U.S. and Below: Jonathan’s mom
with an infant who travels well! After a short stop in Nairobi for our three-month amrives with us in Kenya
checkup and immunizations (ouch!), we made it back home to Kisumu — happy
to be able to sleep in our own beds. Our time in the U.S. was definitely
bittersweet, but we are so grateful for the time we got to spend with family and
friends. We returned refreshed and ready for the work ahead. We are also so
happy that Brenda (Jonathan’s mom) returned to Kenya with us and will be
staying with us for one month. We are so excited! Brenda is very much looking
forward to spending this month with Madison, but we’re pretty sure spending time
with us is also at least a close second. We are so looking forward to making
some special memories together during this time, and we are grateful for her
willingness to come and stay with us and help out with Madison during our very
busy month ahead.

(continued...)



In late March, the Gibbs (our Executive
Directors) arrived for a brief visit, and we
are always glad to see them. There is so
much up ahead for us at Agape this year,
so the chance to spend time with more of
our team together in one place will be very
useful. Along with the Gibbs, the Corbitts
arrived in Kisumu around the same time as
the Gibbs. The Corbitts are prayerfully
considering taking on the position of
Executive Directors after the Gibbs
transition out of the role. We are looking
forward to getting to know the Corbitts
better during their stay and showing them
more of Agape’s operations on the ground
in Kenya. While both the Corbitts and
Gibbs are here, we will also be making a
trip together to Kitale. It will be their first
opportunity to see the property that Agape
will take over from July 1st of this year.
These few days in Kitale will be a great
opportunity to dream, plan, and prayerfully
consider what God has in store for the
Agape-Kitale location this year.

The Kitale location opening is getting
closer and closer. We are less than four
months away from taking possession of the
property in Kitale. We will tentatively have
around 45 staff members, from cooks to
guards to counselors to teachers and
everything in between. We are looking to
bring a few key staff members from

Kisumu and promote them to a manager or
supervisor role in the Kitale location and
then hire for the remaining positions
locally. During the last weeks of March, we
interviewed some Agape Kisumu staff who
applied for a transfer position to the Agape-
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Kitale location. For us, it's exciting to see a
potential team start to form.

For our family, we're starting the process of
looking for a home to rent in Kitale. As the
year continues, we will be making more
frequent and longer visits to Kitale, so we
would love to find a place early on and
start the process of moving the things we
need. Our hope is to be able to keep our
house in Kisumu and sublet it to friends, as
we anticipate our move to Kitale is
temporary. Please be in prayer for us as
we look for the right place for our family to
land. We've also already formed good
relationships with the missionary
community in Kitale, and we look forward
to those friendships continuing to grow as
we spend more and more time there.

Madison continues to grow and change so
much and so fast! She is working on
holding that heavy head of hers up straight
and loves “standing” on those strong legs.
She loves people and new activities and is
a big fan of huge smiles and giggles. She
loves playing and “talking” as long as she’s
not too hungry. She is tall for her age, but
hasn’t gained as much weight as we
hoped, so we still need to wake her up
every three hours (even during the night) to
make sure she eats. This is pretty killer on
mom and dad since we haven't really had
more than 3 hours of sleep at one time for
three months. But, until this little one gets a
little more weight on her, the sleepless
nights will continue. I'm pretty sure that
when we get the green light to let her sleep
as long as she can, she will be an

EXCELLENT sleeper. We are very much
looking forward to those days!

Thank you so much for your kind words,
e-mails, encouragements, and prayers for
our family as we continue to process and
grieve the loss of Jonathan's father, Virgil.
Your messages have meant so much to all
of us. We are grateful for a community of
people supporting us. We didn’t get to see
many non-relatives during our stay in the
U.S., and we apologize if we didn’t get to
meet up with you this time. Thank you for
understanding our need and desire to
make this past trip to the U.S. more family-
focused. We look forward to being able to
share with you next month more of the
progress going on in Kitale, including
pictures of the location that will be opening
in July. Just this afternoon, two of our staff
who are currently in Kitale for planning
meetings were able to rescue a 6-year-old
girl off the streets of Kitale and help her get
back home. We know the need in Kitale is
massive, and we know God has big plans
to use Agape and our
staff to make an impact
in the lives of those
children on the streets
and their families. We
covet your continued
prayers, that we would
be sensitive to God’s
leading as we move
forward in Kitale.

In love,
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Please make payable to: Mailing Address:

Name:

Agape Chil dr Adiress__ Mi ni stry
PO Box 5062 City: State:
Modesto, CA 9535P62

Zip: Phone:

E-mail Address:

Automatic Bank Debit (ACH)

Bank Name: Branch:
City: State: Zip:
Transit/ABA No. Account No.

I/we hereby authorize Agape Children’s Ministry to initiate charges and to initiate, if necessary, adjustment entries
for any errors to my/our bank account listed here. This authority will remain in force and effect until Agape Children’s
Ministry has received written notification from me/or either of us, of its termination in such time and in such manner

(Authorized Signature) (Date)




